



Elkhorn Valley Amateur Radio Club

P. O. Box 1033
Norfolk, NE 68702-1033
www.qsl.net/evarc

May 20, 2023
Monthly Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 8:30am by club president Shane Flanagan.

Members present were, Sue – KDOJE, Nick – KBOGMQ, Dave B. – WBOYXH, Sonja – KA0EZA, Gene – KCOFEN, Shane – KE0APG, Andy – KFOCSI, Terry – WOTDL, Aaron M. – KT0Q, , Jeanna – KF0JKF, Rich - KF0LPQ, Monty – NROA, Ron – NOZQR

Guests present were Curt – KCOHMI and Dan Wilson – KCOLEA

The minutes were read by Aaron. A motion was made by Ron to approve the reading. A second was made by Monty. It was carried by the group.

The treasurer's report was read by Aaron. A motion was made by Monty to approve the reading. A second was made by Terry. It was carried by the group.

Committee Reports

Repeater Committee – The repeaters are operational. There has been some issue with the linking system to the Nebraska hub. We believe this is an issue with a connection to the Hub that is out of our control. Glen mentioned a potential issue with the identifier.

Testing Committee – Held today at 1:15 in room A. The next session will be in August.

Old Business

DMR Repeater– We have spoken to the group who want to set up the DMR repeater. They are providing everything. We just need to provide internet. Aaron is working with Rise to get ports opened.

Repeater tour – Following the Meeting we will visit the repeaters.

New Business

Field Day – Field day is June 24th and June 25th. It will be held at Shane's house. The club will provide 2 HF rigs, and 1 VHF rig for the day. The start is at 1pm but setup is at 10am. We plan on running off

Generator power. We'll host a dinner at 5:30pm. Families are invited. The club will provide the meat. Bring a dish to share. Anyone can bring their own station. Aaron will bring filters. If we plan on submitting contacts, we need to keep better records. Nick has the Rotator. We will probably need more control wire as well as Coax.

Monty made a motion we spend up to \$250 for 100 feet of Rotor Cable and coax for HF operations. Seconded by Ron. Carried.

Split the pot of \$10 was won by Monty who donated it to the club.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30

Respectfully Submitted,
Aaron Mathis, KT0Q
Secretary/Treasurer